GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER

FIREWORK FAIR
SATURDAY 25th SEPTEMBER
2 pm VILLAGE CENTRE

Stalls, raffles, refreshments etc.

Admission: - Adults 20p (incl. refreshments)
Children Free

Tickets are available from members of the Show Committee, but you can still pay at the door on the day. Any unwanted articles in good saleable condition, especially toys, books and nearly new clothes would be gratefully received. Please contact Margaret Lee (MOLD 4072) or Graham Davies (MOLD 57225).

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

The next Bingo Session has been arranged for Tuesday, 28th September at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

The SKIP will be returning to the village on Monday, September 20th. However, please note that it will not remain over the week-end and therefore will be taken away on Friday, September 24th.

As in previous years, the Association is arranging a SHOPPING TRIP TO MANCHESTER on Saturday, 27th November. The coach will leave the village at 10 am, dropping off in the heart of Manchester's Piccadilly. The coach will leave to come home at 6 pm. The price is £1.70 for adults and £1.20 for children 10 years and under. Would anyone interested please give their names to either Dilys Davies (MOLD 57225) or Lilian Roberts, 2, Maes-y-Wern.

During the summer, the Association lost the services of one of its faithful Newsletter deliverers, Mrs Marilyn Christian, when she moved from the village. We express our thanks to Marilyn and are pleased to announce that her Newsletters will now be delivered by Mrs Doris Winterbottom, 5, Godre'r Mynydd.

Members of the Association are receiving numerous complaints of dogs fouling the village pavements, in particular the paved area in front of Maes-y-Wern and Erw'r Fron on the main road. On behalf of residents and pedestrians who have appealed to us for help, we make a strong plea to dog owners to do all in their power to avoid this nuisance. Your co-operation will be appreciated by all in this matter. It has been reported that several cars on the Tros-y-Wern Estate have had petrol syphoned from their tanks during the night. P.C. Wynne appeals to all residents who leave their cars out on their drives to invest in lockable petrol caps. He also asks that should anything suspicious be observed to please report it to him. Any information possible is welcomed - and will naturally be treated in confidence.

W.I. Members were saddened by the recent death of Mrs Harley, Blaen Wern, who was a faithful member for many years. Members observed one minutes silence in memory, at their last meeting. The next meeting will take place in the Junior School on October, 4th at 6-45 pm. There will be a Cake Decorating Demonstration. New members will be most welcome. There will be a Darts Tournament held in the Village Centre on Monday, October 11th, spectators welcome. Admission is 25p, including refreshments. Approx. 7 pm start.

GWERNYMYNYDD FOOTBALL CLUB

HELP!!! Have we please got two persons in the village who would be able to help the under-16 Team with a transport problem? We need two more cars for "away matches". This would probably mean two Saturday afternoons a month. It's sad to say, but failure to be able to call upon a couple more helpers will mean there cannot be an under-16 Team this season.

YOUTH CLUB

Youth Club has re-opened on Friday, 10th September. Members - old and new, 13 and over, from Gwernymynydd and Nercwys, are welcome. A varied Winter Programme is being planned.

NSPPC HOUSE TO HOUSE COLLECTION 1982

The total collection in Gwernymynydd and Cadole was a record once again - £63.86! This was a splendid effort towards making the Mold area total of £560.43. Our thanks go to all our faithful collectors and our cheerful and generous givers.

Well done indeed !

Joy Quant

NATIONAL CHILDRENS HOMES

The recent collection on behalf of the National Childrens Homes raised £37.45 - an increase of £14.00 on last year ! Many thanks to everyone who gave so generously, and to those people who acted as collectors. I couldn't have done it myself!

Thanks again, Gwen Dixon

(Local Secretary)

MOTHERS AND TODDLERS

Meetings have re-commenced on Tuesdays between 1 - 3 pm in the Village Centre. For further details please contact Mrs Christine Griffiths (MOLD 59347).

PLAYSCHOOL

A Coffee Evening has been arranged for Tuesday, 28th September at the home of Mrs Barbara Reade, 16, Llys Enfys. The A.G.M. is to be held on Tuesday, 12th October at the Village Centre. All interested parties are welcome.

URDD NATIONAL EISTEDDFOD

The next meeting of the Urdd Committee is on Tuesday, 21st September at 7-30 pm in the Junior School. At this meeting it is hoped to plan a number of fund raising events for the coming months. All are welcome.

ADVERTISEMENT

Lift available, every weekday Gwernymynydd to Wrexham. Leaving 7-30 am returning 5-30 pm. Phone MOLD 4221.

DON'T FORGET THE FIREWORK FAIR - SATURDAY 25th SEPTEMBER
2 pm VILLAGE CENTRE